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September 9, 2021About VLCT

• All 246 Cities and Towns are Members
• Another 142 units of municipal government 

are Associate Members (villages, counties, 
etc)

“The Vermont League of Cities and Towns 
(VLCT) is a nonprofit, nonpartisan 
organization that was founded in 1967 with 
the mission of serving and strengthening 
Vermont local government.”

www.vlct.org



Strategic Plan Process

Register online at vlct.org/townfair

• One-stop resource for timely municipal 
management training

• Networking (both in-person and virtual
• Six days of training



Vermont Municipalities Received Nearly $200 Million in Local 
Fiscal Recovery Funds from ARPA

Visit 
VLCT.org/ARPA 
for timely 
updates and 
more 
information.

Email questions 
to: 
arpa@vlct.org

mailto:arpa@vlct.org


Building Capacity
in the Mad River Valley

Executive Director and Community Planner support a 
range of programs that serve the valley towns. Support 
includes:

• Flood Resilience
• Energy
• Natural Communities
• Municipal Planning Support

Mad River Valley Planning District was created in 1985 by the Towns of Fayston, 
Waitsfield, Warren, and the Central Vermont Regional Planning Commission to carry 
out a program of planning for the future of the Mad River Valley.



Building Resilience
in Brandon

Flooding in Brandon during Tropical Storm Irene 
(Janet Mondlak, 2011)

• Following Tropical Storm Irene, the Vermont Economic Resiliency 
Initiative (VERI) conducted a vulnerability assessment for Brandon, as a 
town where economic activity and associated infrastructure are at a high 
risk of flooding. 

• Assessment resulted in a suite of recommendations for the town to 
implement which included:

• Floodproofing downtown businesses
• Removing berms downstream of Route 53
• Install downtown Brandon overflow culvert
• Replace Route 53 bridge
• Stabilize or relocate wastewater treatment facility

• The Town of Brandon has been working over the past several years to 
implement those recommendations to reduce the risk of flooding to 
businesses, farms, residences and local infrastructure.



Adaptation
in vulnerable communities 

• Tri-Park Mobile Home Park sits along the Whetstone 
Brook in Brattleboro and lost 20 homes due to 
Tropical Storm Irene in 2011.

• 42 homes in the Park reside in the special flood 
hazard area; those homes are required to be 
removed by the Town of Brattleboro. 

• In 2018, the Park with assistance from Brattleboro, 
developed a Master Plan that lays out how to adapt 
the Park to climate change risks, while still providing 
necessary affordable housing. 

Mountain Home Park 
flooding during 2019 ice jam
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